JUNE 16, 2009 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES
a.
Public Hearing and Action on Amendments to Chapter 55, Zoning Ordinance, to allow certain temporary outdoor sales and the display of goods and services as a special exception use in the C3 Fringe Commercial District.  The amendments would enable a farmer’s market on a property zoned C3 that does not normally sell produce or groceries, as well as the potential sales and display of other items not normally sold at a particular property zoned C3 – Staff Recommendation:  Approval

Kowalski explained the proposed amendments.

Noting no further speakers, Bona declared the public hearing closed.

Moved by Carlberg, seconded by Pratt, that the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the amendments to Chapter 55, Section 5:10.23, to allow certain temporary outdoor sales and the display of goods and services as a special exception use in the C3 Fringe Commercial District.
Pratt asked about existing uses and if any of them were allowed to continue for a period of time.

Pulcipher stated that City Council asked staff to perform a survey to see what other similar kinds of uses existed in the C3 district.  One use was found, she said, which was the outdoor sale of goods at the Boulevard Plaza shopping center on Stadium Boulevard.  She said the owner was contacted and was given 90 days to comply with the ordinance, which was an adequate timeframe for this ordinance amendment to be handled by Planning Commission and Council.

Westphal asked if there were any provisions in the C2 zoning district for the temporary outdoor sales use.

Kowalski replied that only the C3 zoning district was examined at this time.

Potts believed this was a reasonable amendment.  She said the types of uses that would fall into this category did not occur very often and the community would be protected through the special exception use process.  In addition, she said, the C3 zones were in such locations that there likely would be no adverse affect on the surrounding uses.  

Woods asked if staff had examples of the types of services that could be displayed under this ordinance provision. 

Kowalski replied no.  He said this language was proposed because it was consistent with the existing language under the C1 zoning district.

Woods asked about the process one would follow when seeking a special exception use.

Kowalski explained that the process was similar to that of a site plan, in that an application was submitted and Planning and Development Services staff, as well as other City staff, would review the proposal.  He said it would then be submitted to the Planning Commission for consideration, with Commission action being the final action on the request.

Woods asked if staff believed there would be adequate time for someone to obtain special exception use approval given the fact that Planning Commission met twice monthly.  She also asked if a fee was required for a special exception use.

Kowalski replied that there should be adequate time, although some may have to plan ahead more than they have in the past.  He stated that a special exception use application fee was required.

Pulcipher stated that an example of a service that would fall under this category might be on-site windshield repair.

A vote on the motion showed:



YEAS:
Bona, Carlberg, Mahler, Potts, Pratt, Westphal, Woods



NAYS:
None



ABSENT:
Derezinski

Motion carried.
